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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 24th May 2021 at 7.30pm. This meeting was held in accordance with COVID19 with secure measures in place.
PRESENT
Chairman:

Miriam Lewis  
Councillors:
Bernard Hall 

Chrisy Morris



Richard Perry

John Harrison 


Mark Salisbury 
Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk
Non-Voting Members:
0

Public


Anne Beale, Bruce Heubner (Co-option Interest)
In the Chair: Miriam Lewis  
The meeting commenced at 7.30pm. It was noted this meeting was being held remotely under COVID 19 regulation and would be recorded.
21/17
Elect a Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year.


Cllr Morris PROPOSED Cllr Lewis.


SECONDED by Cllr Perry.


It was RESOLVED to elect Cllr Lewis as Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year.
21/18
Elect a Vice Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year.


Cllr Lewis PROPOSED Cllr Hall.


SECONDED by Cllr Morris.


It was RESOLVED to elect Cllr Hall as Vice Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year.

21/19
Apologies for Absence



None 

21/20

Chairman’s Welcome


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and confirmed the 

committee was an active committee with a heavy workload.
21/21

Minutes



The Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting 


held on Tuesday 27th April 2021 were received. 
It was RESOLVED the Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting held on Tuesday 27th 2021 be approved and confirmed. 
21/22

Interests 

None declared. 
21/23

Public Participation
Bruce Heubner requested to speak with regards to Agenda item 12e when the matter arose during the proceedings of the meeting.
21/24

Plantation Hall
a) Members considered any issues and noted the Play Inspection and Green Gym Inspection reports had been received and noted the Clerk would review the reports and report back to members with the findings.
b) Members noted the bench to be situated at the steps to Plantation Hall had been ordered. Cllr Morris PROPOSED this bench be a Happy to Chat bench and a plaque be ordered to match the existing Happy to Chat bench. SECONDED by Cllr Lewis.
It was RESOLVED to order a Happy to Chat Bench plaque.

c) Cllr Lewis updates members on the plans for Plantation Hall extension.  Cllr Lewis requested the Clerk prepare in readiness for the next meeting a report regarding the next phase and update members on the budget.

d) Heybridge Helping Hand. Members considered the future of the food delivery bags. A discussion was held, and it was RESOLVED the Chairman and Cllr Morris would word a note for the next round of food deliveries to explain that Council would continually review the need for support and ensure basic provisions are available. 
Members considered forming a luncheon club following confirmation the Darby and Joan Club had closed.  
It was RESOLVED to form a working group to sit down and formulate a way forward to run a luncheon club that would be inclusive to all residents. Members of the working group to be the Chairman, Cllr Perry, Cllr Hall, and Cllr Salisbury. 

e) Members received a report from the Clerk regarding the faulty piece of Green Gym equipment.  
It was RESOLVED the Chairman would contact the company. 
f) Members considered a hire request from Show Productions. A discussion was held. Cllr Perry PROPOSED a deposit bond of £500 and a charge of £50 for water connection be charged in addition to the hire cost. SECONDED by Cllr Morris.

It was RESOLVED a deposit bond of £500 and a charge of £50 for water connection be charged in addition to the hire cost. The Clerk requested a member oversee the arrival and departure of the hire. 

It was RESOLVED Cllr Morris oversee the arrival and departure of the hire.

g) Members considered seeking quotations to improve the lighting and sound system in the main hall. A discussion was held. 

It was RESOLVED the Clerk liaise with Cllr Salisbury to obtain an acoustic report for members to consider.
21/25

Amenity Areas
a) Members considered any issues and actions to be taken. The Chairman requested the Clerk action a meeting at Elizabeth Way with the agreed working party to consider best possible options for replacement equipment.
b) Members noted the Contractors had been instructed to carry out works to the overhanging Oak tree at Elizabeth Way.
c) Members noted the Clerk was still waiting for a response from Colne Housing with regards to replacing the small barrier fence at the end of Stock Terrace.  The Clerk was requested to continue to chase this matter. 
21/26

Honey Bee Orchard

a) Members consider any issues. Cllr Hall confirmed he had visited the area and believed the trees were beginning to show signs of good health. The Clerk was requested to check. 
b) Members considered options for a composter as recommended by the gardener. Cllr Perry PROPOSED to install option 2, basic composter. SECONDED by Cllr Morris.

It was RESOLVED to install option 2, basic composter.
21/27

Groundsmen Contracts
a) To consider any issues. It was RESOLVED the working group would review the contracts following the beating of the bounds exercise.
21/28

Improvements within the Parish. 


a) Members discussed any issues. Members considered a quotation to clean the cenotaph. Members RESOLVED the Clerk seek alternative quotations. Members considered dates to hold a beating of the bounds exercise. It was RESOLVED to hold a beating of the bounds exercise on 19th June 2021 at 10.30am weather permitting. 

b) Members considered ideas for a Heybridge Landmark. The Chairman PROPOSED during the beating of the bounds exercise members consider the areas that could be suitable for a landmark. SECONDED by Cllr Morris.
It was RESOLVED during the beating of the bounds exercise members consider the areas that could be suitable for a landmark.

c) Members received an update from Cllr Morris regarding Virtual Headsets. The Chairman PROPOSED Cllr Morris invite the company to give a presentation to members to enable them to understand the process better. SECONDED by Cllr Perry.
It was RESOLVED Cllr Morris invite the company to give a presentation to members to enable them to understand the process better. 

d) Members noted the street lighting had been replaced in Stock Terrace.

e) Members considered a request from a resident to investigate a 20mph speed limit at Rowan Drive.  The Chairman invited Bruce Heubner to address members. Bruce confirmed whilst canvassing in the recent election, residents had voiced this concern. Cllr Morris requested he liaise with County Cllr Durham on this matter.

It was RESOLVED Cllr Morris liaise with County Cllr Durham on this matter.

Members also RESOLVED the Clerk write to Essex County Council regarding the parking around Heybridge in general.

f) Members considered producing a quarterly local newsletter. A discussion was held. 

It was RESOLVED to produce and distribute a quarterly newsletter, the first edition to be distributed in June, second in September, third in December and fourth in March. 

g) Members considered forming a Health and Wellbeing Plan. A discussion was held.

It was RESOLVED the Clerk would investigate and report back at the meeting due to be held in July 2021. The Clerks report to include specimen plans. 

h) Members received a report from the Clerk regarding community engagement. The Clerk to chase the Head of Paid Services at Maldon District Council for a response to recent correspondence sent. 
21/29

Allotment Provision
a) Members noted this item was deferred until the beating of the bounds exercise had been carried out.
21/30

288 Bus Extension

a) The Chairman updated members with regards to her progress on negotiations with Stephensons. The Chairman PROPOSED an article be placed in the June edition of the newsletter regarding the bus service. SECONDED by Cllr Perry.
It was RESOLVED to place an article in the June edition of the newsletter regarding the bus service.
21/31

Future Meetings
a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council will be on Monday 7th June 2021 at 7.30pm

b) The next meeting of the Events Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 14th June at 7.30pm

c) The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday.
21st June at 7.30pm.
d) The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 28th June 2021 at 7.30pm.

The Chairman closed the meeting at
9.55pm







Signed: 








Dated:
65

_1448429372.bin

